Hi Neighbors,

Subject:  January 17, 2012 Strawberry Fire Board Meeting.

I am very glad to report that our last few board meetings have been dull.  Our agenda mostly consist of general items that deal with the ongoing operation of our district. This past meeting is a good example. We reviewed worker comp, approved standard operating guidelines, purchase three addition pieces of equipment, talked about our stationery, worked on a community newsletter, and reviewed our Service Agreement. We did nothing that affected the long term goal of our district, but only enhanced our progress.

The original goal of this update was to keep you informed during our turmoil. No need wasting your time with standard items. Therefore, this year I will change the format of my update. After each board meeting I will sum up any item that I believe to be of interest to our homeowners. Also, I will attach a copy of the previous meetings minutes. If you are interested in any item I did not cover, simply email the board at strawberryfire85@gmail.com and we’ll answer any question(s).

Overview of January 17th meeting:

Resident John Lupo attended our meeting and asked if there were any interest in a steering committee to look into the option of forming a Community Services District. The new district would include the fire department and possible purchase of our water district. Mr. Lupo is concerned that our water prices are extreme and will only get worse. He and others feel Strawberry home owners would benefit by having control.

Board President Dempsey suggested the steering committee be a separate organization and not tied directly to our fire district. The board agreed. Dempsey and Cashman agreed to get together with John Lupo and Calin Simth to consider such an endeavor. After our first meeting I will let you know what, if any, action we plan to take. If this is of interest to you, perhaps you could let us know. If you send an email to strawberryfire85@gmail.com with the subject: Community Service District I will make certain that you will be contacted after our first exploratory meeting.

We approved the guidelines of how our volunteers will work with Pinecrest.

Most importantly, we spent much of our time discussing how to increase our volunteer level. This is the most important issue facing our district this year and into the future. The success or failure of our district rest on our ability to find volunteers. I will keep you informed as to our progress.

Regards,

Lee Dempsey

Board President

PS: On my next report I will attach the approved minutes of this meeting.

